
May 10, 2024

The Honorable TomCole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman RankingMember
House Appropriations Committee House Appropriations Committee
H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and RankingMember DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for Lemon Grove FloodMitigation and Repair in fiscal year 2025. The entity
to receive funding for this project is the City of Lemon Grove, located at 3232Main Street
Lemon Grove, CA 91945. The funding would be used for flood mitigation and repair work
throughout the City of Lemon Grove. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it
will repair public facilities that were damaged during January 22, 2024 floods in San Diego County.
Additionally, this funding would strengthen local infrastructure to prevent future flooding and
erosion during strong storms.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in
42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2) and 5305(a)(4).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Sara Jacobs
Member of Congress


